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Mayor and Council:  

 

Utility Operations Summary

 Water Department: 

 Water demand has deminished with the 

cooler weather.   Cluff Drilling is drilling the 

replacement for well15, the bottom of the 

aluvial layer at that location is at 65ft so it will 

be shallower than previously expected.  I’m 

having them move over to the other side of the 

yard and drill another hole. 
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Sewer Department: 

We received the 24” sewer pipe that was ordered.  The engineering is 

progressing, drawings to be submitted to the State Water Quality this month. 

Several sewer line extensions were put in for lot splits.  

Operator training class is ongoing this month.   

Gas Department: 

 This month a lot of gas main line has been installed, for new developments and 

lot splits.  We are out until April on our 

order for additional gas pipe.  I was 

able to get a little out of Oklahoma. 

 

Fiber Optic Department: 

 The plowing of the fiber to the 

airport is completed, there is still 

substantial work to be done to 

complete the project.    

 

 

 

A squirrel was incinerated in the shop electrical panel.  

This knocked the power out to the shop for a few hours 

while the panel was repaired. 

 

Yours to serve, 

Weston Barlow 

Utility Director 

 


